Faculty Scholarship Committee 

meeting of Wednesday,  September 17, 2008, 12:00,  127 Hill Hall

draft minutes
in attendance:  Dr. Aleseyed (new member as of Fall 2008); Mrs. Conner; Drs. Ford (Chair), Ledbetter, Mutepa; Mr. Skeens; Dr. Wamsley 

The meeting began at 12:07.  Minutes of the last Faculty Scholarship Committee meeting (February 5, 2008) were reviewed.  Dr. Wamsley moved to approve, Dr. Ledbetter seconded, and the motion to approve the minutes was passed.

Dr. Ford asked if the email addresses he has been using are satisfactory to each member, and they are.  To review:

Cyrus Aleseyed

aleseyed@wvstateu.edu
Dep't. of Business Administration
BASS
Rebecca Conner
connerre@wvstateu.edu
Dep't. of Modern Foreign Languages
A+H

Rich Ford

fordri@wvstateu.edu

Dep't. of Biology  


NSM


Charles Ledbetter
drctledbetter@aol.com


Raphael Mutepa
musondam@wvstateu.edu
Dep't. of Social Work


PS

Jack Skeens

skeensjl@wvsctc.edu

Marketing Program


CTC

Brenda Wamsley
wamsleyb@wvstateu.edu  
Dep't of Social Work


PS

The Committee discussed future meeting times.  Two dates for Fall 2008 were agreed upon:  


Tuesday, October 21, 12:30 pm, 127 Hill Hall


Wednesday, November 12, 12:00 pm, 127 Hill Hall
The Committee delved into two issues: the specific mechanism by which each College and the CTC would award the Faculty Endowed Scholarship, and how to increase Faculty participation and donations.  Dr. Ford announced that his presentation of the Committee's proposed Endowment Agreement (plus attachment) is already on the agenda of the next Faculty Senate meeting (Friday, October 3, 1:30 pm).  Someone asked if consent of the Faculty Senate would be sufficient for the scholarship to move forward, or if the full Faculty would also have to approve.  Dr. Aleseyed answered that he believed that Faculty Senate approval would be sufficient, and the Committee did not disagree.  

The Committee was eager to get the scholarship money to the student awardees as soon as possible.  Ideally, student scholarship awardees would be announced at the first general Faculty meeting in January 2009.  This announcement would make an excellent springboard for pitching Faculty participation.  But the Committee recognized that this will depend on the Faculty Senate.  To meet this timeline, the Faculty Senate must either approve the Committee's plan as is, or the Committee must quickly modify the Endowment Agreement to the satisfaction of the WVSU Foundation and Faculty Senate.  It will also take time for the Colleges to plan and actually make the awards.  The Committee agreed that, beyond the rules stated in the Agreement, all other details, as well as the choice of student awardee, would be left to the individual Colleges.  For example, a College might choose to split their yearly amount and make an award each semester.  Dr. Ford agreed to find out from Ms. Cynthia Rakes (WVSU Foundation) how much money would be available to award.  He was also directed to gather data on the percentage of Faculty who currently contribute (by department, college, and total WVSU/WVSCTC).  All members acknowledged that htis information would be held in strictest confidence.    

Discussion turned to the issue of increasing Faculty participation, particularly increasing the proportion of Faculty who contribute.  Dr. Ford dreams of being able to brag about 100% participation.  However, significant problems make that unrealistic.  Largest among these is the undesirability of "taking names".  Dr. Ford related that he has been told by senior Faculty colleagues that this was done in the past, and it created ill-will that affects the Scholarship to this day.  Dr. Raphael suggested that Faculty participation be reported by department: ex. "100% of Faculty in Department X are participating, 66% of Faculty in Department Y are participating".  That way, presumably, it could be reported that all Departments contribute.  

As for convincing more Faculty to contribute, Mrs. Conner suggested that, as each College and the CTC are represented in the Faculty Scholarship Committee, each Committee member should talk to Faculty colleagues in a meeting of his/her own College.  She also pointed out that, if this were done this semester, people could take tax deductions in 2008.  Dr. Aleseyed suggested bringing to these College meetings the forms for having contributions automatically deducted from Faculty paychecks.  It was also pointed out that donations could be made in a single lump sum, or even by cash or check.

Dr. Wamsley told the Committee that, during Summer 2008, the WVSU Foundation set up accounts for each Department on campus.  She thought that Faculty may be more willing to contribute to their own department's fund than to the Faculty Scholarship.  Not all Committee members were aware of this development.

Dr. Ford invited Committee members to accompany him to the Faculty Senate meeting on October 3.  Dr. Ledbetter suggested talking points, namely that the Faculty Senate be made aware that the Faculty Endowed Scholarship had reached and exceeded its original goal of $25,000.00 in principal, and that the delay in presenting our plan was due to our prudently ensuring that Faculty maintain control of their contributions, hence the "Attachment" to the Endowment Agreement. 

The meeting adjourned at 1:00.

minutes:  R. Ford
